## TOWN OF GREENVILLE AUGUST MEETING

Meeting Date: Tuesday August 8th, 2000 Meeting Time: 7:30 P.M.

- I. MINUTES OF JULY MEETING-Read out foud Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board
- II. LEGAL MATTERS(JEFF FIFER)
  A. General
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, Contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting.)
- IV. OTHER MATTERS

## COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur) (1) Misc.
- B. TOWN MARSHALL
- C. PUBLIC RELATIONS
- D. FINANCE (Jack Sprigler) (1) Budget for 2001
- E. WATER BUSINESS (1) Dan Page
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/UTILITY
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

## MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING August 8, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by presiding officer Ted Miller, with all Council members and the Clerk Treasurer present. Also attending was Utility Supt. Gary Getrost, Town/Utility attorney Jef Fifer, Craig Herron, Elmer Knable, Richard Libs, Jamie McKown and Marshal David Moore.

Minutes of the July 11, 2000 meeting was approved as written on motion by Mike Receveur. (5-0).

Craig Herron requested the vacation of an alley between Lots 26 & 27, facing Clark Street. He was advised by legal counsel to submit a description of the property for further action. Attorney Jef Fifer will proceed with the required Ordinance when he receives this information.

Libs & Knable, developers, requested the Town annex an area along State Road 335, since the property toucher the Town limits. Attorney Jef Fifer stated that 1/8 of the measurement of land to be annexed must abut the Town limits and it was his opinion the land did not meet this test. Ted Miller explained the Town did not want to annex any territory at this time since the Town is looking into the matter of zoning. The Council rejected Libs & Knable's request for annexation after careful consideration of the facts. (5-0).

Ted Miller apprised members of the status of employment of Utility Operator W.D. Cummins(currently on Long Term Disability). On advise of attorney Jef Fifer, the Council directed Gary Getrost to contact Cummin's attorney, Larry Schad, for a letter from him requesting termination of Cummins. This is necessary in order that Cummins can obtain insurance coverage through Indiana Comprehensive Health Insurance Association, since the Utility's coverage for Cummins cannot be obtained, as he was not active at work on the day of renewal.

The Clerk Treasurer presented members with the proposed 2001 Budget estimates.

Council, by a vote of 5-0, approved claims for the Town and Utility.

No further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Mike Receveur.

Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

rk of the Council